DAGLINGWORTH PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of The Parish Council meeting held on Thursday 10th November 2016 in Daglingworth Village Hall at 7.30pm

Present: Chair Cllr Chris Price, Cllr Liz Keen, Cllr Geoff Elliott, Cllr Roger Giles, Cllr Graham White, 2Parishioners)

- 1. No declarations of interest were made.
- 2. The minutes of the meetings held on Thursday 26th October 2016 were agreed as a correct record and signed by the Chairman.
- 3. Matters arising from the Minutes of the last meeting.
 - (i) Update on Highways and traffic matters

RT Contracting to do bank and hedge when conditions allow.

Parishioner's wall damaged once more (corner of Dowers lane opposite Church road). R Gray examined wall and stated that there was little Highways could do to prevent re-occurrence. There was a discussion on signage regarding prohibition of large lorries using Dower Lane: The alternative of a traffic chicane was also discussed.

Action: Chairman to follow up with Richard Gray

(ii) Update on parish website

The Parish Council was happy for it to go live and documents such as speed-watch data to be posted there.

Information regarding the progress of Giga-Clear is posted on Website

Emails: - Daglingworth.ParishCouncil.org.uk <u>admin@Daglingworth.ParishCouncil.org.uk</u>

Sonia is offering e mail addresses for Councillors and Clerk
Keen

Action: Cllr

Thanks to Sonia for setting this up.

(iii) Update on stream-clearing

There had been no response from volunteers so a request Joe Whitaker to clear stream in Millennium green will be made.

Action: Clerk

Everything downstream of Village Hall will be done.

- G. Ripley happy to keep the meadows along Wains Road as a flood plane
- 4. Update on broadband matters.

Information posted on village website

5. Questions from the Public

There were none

6. Report on Village Survey

Cllr Elliot shared the results of the survey with the meeting. The outcomes will be printed in Parish Connections

Action: Chairman

More details are available on Parish Website.

The top 3 items will be brought to the January meeting:-Potholes, Speeding and Dog-fouling.

Many thanks to Cllr Elliot for this report

7. To make a decision on defibrillator installation for Village

Cllr White raised a concern that the outlying areas of the village would not reap the benefits but still contribute towards the cost. There was a discussion as to whether the Parish Council should take on the responsibility and that the NHS should be the provider. Cllr Giles raised the point that the Parish Council have pursued the idea of having a defibrillator in the Village and that they have a duty of care to proceed. Cllr Elliott raised the point that Villagers gad not shown a great deal of interest. There was also a discussion about the green beacon causing a disturbance to parishioners in properties near the telephone box. It was agreed that further investigation regarding other parishes should follow and a final decision made at the next meeting in January.

8. Arrangements for winter.

Snow Wardens and Operators are happy to continue – all grit bins are to be checked and a request to Richard Gray that they are topped up.

Action: Clerk

PLANNING

- 9. Planning Applications and Decisions since last meeting
 - (i) to consider planning application 16/03943/LBC: The Stables, Church Lane

 The Parish Council considered it to be acceptable.
 - (ii) to note decisions since the last meeting.

Wains Cottage- approved. Daglingworth Manor – approved. Old Rectory – approved

10 Consultation document from 29/09/2016 re-siting of Quarry

Nothing to consider at the moment

Audit of 'Rough Sleepers' from 19/10/2016

Person was sleeping in a barn at Lower End and the Church and then offered accommodation by St Mungo's but rejected the offer. The person was still around the area at the time of the meeting – will await the conclusion.

12 Community Infrastructure Levy consultation

Levy imposed since 2010. Any new development in village would need to pay levy to Council to provide road improvements, Schools etc. If less than 1000sq ft does not incur any levy. If there is any development then the Parish Council should gain some monetary award but we are not expecting any development at the moment but possibly in the future it might impact on future developments.

Mobile phone usage- document to be circulated by Cllr Elliott.

FINANCE

- 13 Considered precept of 5% to be agreed at next meeting.
- 14 To agree invoices and payments for past two months.

Expenditure	Income
Payment to Parish Clerk £151.15	0
Closing balance as of 10/11/2016	£14395.47

To agree and sign monthly bank reconciliation.

Signed by Chairman.

- 16 Items for the next Agenda.
 - Issues from Village survey:- speeding potholes dog-bins
 - Defibrillator decision
 - Refurbishment of phone box
 - Highways
 - Broadband
- 17 To agree date of next meeting

Thursday 12th January 2017 at 7.30pm

Meeting closed at 8.45 pm